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JANUARY 25, 2011. 

Hon. HEATH SHULER, 
House of Representatives, Cannon House Office 

Building, Washington, DC. 
DEAR HEATH: Thank you for your interest 

in serving on the House Budget Committee 
in the 112th Congress. According to the 
Democratic Caucus rules, members are enti-
tled to take a leave of absence from their 
standing committee until their tenure on the 
Budget Committee is complete. Thus, your 
full seniority on the Small Business Com-
mittee shall be fully protected for the dura-
tion of your service on the Budget Com-
mittee. 

Thank you for your leadership. 
Sincerely, 

NANCY PELOSI, 
House Democratic 

Leader. 
ROSA DELAURO, 

Co-Chair House 
Democratic Steer-
ing & Policy Com-
mittee. 

JANUARY 25, 2011. 
Democratic Steering and Policy Committee, 

Chairwoman ROSA DELAURO, 
Rayburn House Office Building, 
Washington, DC. 

DEAR CHAIRWOMAN DELAURO: This letter is 
to advise you that, effective today, I am tak-
ing a leave of absence from the Committee 
on Small Business until my tenure on the 
Committee on the Budget is completed. It is 
my understanding from Clause C of Rule 19 
of the Democratic Caucus rules (referenced 
below) that I will continue to accrue senior-
ity during the leave of absence, at the same 
rate as if I had continued to serve on the 
Committee on Small Business. 

Rule 19, Clause C: ‘‘Any Member of the 
Committee on the Budget shall be entitled to 
take a leave of absence from service on any 
committee or subcommittee during the pe-
riod he or she serves on the Budget Com-
mittee and seniority rights of such Member 
on such committee and on each sub-
committee to which such Member was as-
signed at the time shall be fully protected as 
if such Member had continued to so serve 
during the period of the leave of absence.’’ 

Accompanying this letter is a letter from 
the Democratic. Leader verifying that my 
seniority on the Committee on Small Busi-
ness will continue to accrue during my ab-
sence. 

Thank you for your attention to this mat-
ter. 

Sincerely, 
HEATH SHULER, 
Member of Congress. 
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HONORING RESIDENTS OF THE 
VILLAGE OF WESTERN SPRINGS, 
ILLINOIS ON THEIR 125TH ANNI-
VERSARY AS A VILLAGE 

HON. DANIEL LIPINSKI 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, January 26, 2011 

Mr. LIPINSKI. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor the residents of Western Springs, Illi-
nois, a village in my district and my home-
town, which will celebrate its 
quasquicentennial anniversary on January 30, 
2011. 

Western Springs enjoys a long and colorful 
history beginning in the early 19th century. 
The area, originally consisting of swampland 
and flat plains, was settled by a small popu-
lation of farmers in 1834. These rural families 
enjoyed a very quiet life until the CB&Q Rail-
road arrived in 1863. New construction filled 
the swamps and the Western Springs Land 
Association purchased the three tracts of land 
on which Western Springs now sits for 
$105,000. 

Many of the area’s earliest inhabitants were 
Quaker, so the town adopted a personality 
that included a simple lifestyle and a prohibi-
tion of alcohol. Eventually, developer Thomas 
Clarkson Hill moved to the area and helped to 
organize the community to attract more resi-
dents. Area inhabitants built a school house in 
1872 and a post office in 1873 and as more 
new immigrants arrived, Quaker influence 
dwindled. After several more community 
projects, the Village of Western Springs incor-
porated in 1886, named for the mineral 
springs to the southwest of the town. 

In 1890, the Village hired Edgar and 
Benezette Williams to design and build a wa-
terworks system after the local water springs 
were depleted. The famous Western Springs 
Water Tower was part of that project and still 
stands 112 feet tall as a National Register His-
toric Place. 

Western Springs’ other most historic site is 
the Ekdahl House, built by August Ekdahl as 
a general store. The general store was one of 
the town’s first businesses and later served as 
a post office. The building is now a museum 
where local residents can learn about the his-
tory of their village. The preservation of the 
Water Tower and the Ekdahl house can be at-
tributed to the efforts of the determined mem-
bers of the Western Springs Historical Society. 

Although Western Springs has come a long 
way since its days as a Quaker farm settle-
ment, it is still a safe and quiet town as dem-
onstrated by its being named by Business 
Week a ‘‘Great Place to Raise Kids’’ and one 
of CNN Money’s ‘‘Best Places to Live.’’ My 
wife Judy and I are proud to be counted 
among the Village’s 12, 493 residents. I will 
gather with my fellow Western Springs resi-
dents at McClure Junior High on January 30th 
to celebrate the Village’s 125th year. We will 
enjoy festivities including a giant tower cake, 
ice skating, and a bonfire, along with honoring 
the 2010 Citizens of the Year. 

I ask you to join me in honoring the resi-
dents of Western Springs, Illinois on their 
125th anniversary as a village. May they enjoy 
this weekend’s celebration and may the Vil-
lage continue to thrive as a close community. 

COMMENDING THE EFFORTS OF 
NATIONAL SCHOOL CHOICE WEEK 

HON. JOE BARTON 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, January 26, 2011 

Mr. BARTON of Texas. Mr. Speaker, par-
ents across this country have taken a stand, 
and they are demanding more academic 
choices for their children. In that spirit, I would 
like to highlight that this week, January 23–29, 
marks the inaugural ‘‘National School Choice 
Week,’’ an event that promotes giving parents 
a choice on education. 

The mission of National School Choice 
Week is simple: we need a K–12 education 
system that provides a wide array of options. 
We need an effective education system that 
has the flexibility to personalize and motivate 
students and allow parents to choose the 
school that is best for their child. 

To provide a system of learning that meets 
the needs of tomorrow’s students, we need to 
empower the parents, teachers and school 
systems today. I am honored to take this op-
portunity to champion this cause and the indi-
vidual freedom to choose. I believe that pro-
moting educational choice for parents and stu-
dents is a vital part of the educational process. 
Our students deserve the best teachers, facili-
ties, and studying environments. I am proud to 
say that I am ‘‘all in’’ for National School 
Choice Week. 

f 

IN REMEMBRANCE OF BLACK 
JANUARY IN AZERBAIJAN 

HON. EDOLPHUS TOWNS 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, January 26, 2011 

Mr. TOWNS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today with 
the people of Azerbaijan in remembrance of 
the tragic events of Black January, when at 
midnight of January 19, 1990, 26,000 Soviet 
troops stormed the capital city of Baku with 
tanks and armored vehicles. 

That night the Soviet military machine in-
tended to restore public order by bulldozing in-
nocent people and firing on peaceful dem-
onstrators, including on women and children. 
According to Azerbaijani records, as a result 
of this merciless act authorized by then Presi-
dent Mikhail Gorbachev, 130 people died, 611 
were injured, 841 were arrested, and 5 went 
missing. 

Human Rights groups have condemned the 
Baku incursion for its attacks on medical per-
sonnel, ambulances and even hospitals. The 
punishment inflicted by Soviet soldiers was in-
tended as a warning to nationalists, not only in 
Azerbaijan, but in other Republics of the So-
viet Union. The Soviet use of force in Baku 
was a desperate attempt to rescue the totali-
tarian regime. However, Black January had 
the opposite effect on Azerbaijan. It consoli-
dated the rising independence movements in 
the country and united the Azerbaijani nation 
in their quest for freedom. 

Azerbaijan has developed into a thriving 
country and has become an essential partner 
of the United States in the region, collabo-
rating on strengthening energy security and 
working together to counter terrorism and ex-
tremism. I would like to thank the Azerbaijani 
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